In recent months, we have not seen much of one of our long-time members, Jay
Hexham. For health reasons, he has been, for the most part, confined to his home. But
he was an active member in all MIDS activities; the following profile highlights just one
of his dahlia pursuits. This article was originally published in the Mid Island Dahlia
Society Newsletter in June 2011.

Jay Hexham, MIDS Propagation Chairman

MIDS members who were at the May 2011 meeting must have been impressed by
the wide variety of dahlias for sale. A major contributor to this display of greenery
was Jay Hexham, MIDS Propagation Chairman. In this role, his job was to provide
tubers and cuttings for our May and June root sales. Piece of cake, right? No - it
involved a LOT of time, dedication, and hard work.

Early in November 2010, after MIDS volunteers dug up the 275 tubers from the
display garden in Eisenhower Park, the clumps were piled high in the back of Doris
and Jay’s “dahlia van” and transported to their home. Then the wheelbarrow brigade
began, with load after load of tubers wheeled from the driveway around to the
greenhouse in the Hexham’s back yard.

As point man in the greenhouse, Jay supervised the unloading and arranging of the
tubers on benches until the walls began to bulge and threatened to displace his TV
and telephone! His next task was to brush the excess dirt off the clumps then leave
them to cure for at least a week. At the same time, he was also working on the 180
dahlias from his own garden! After the tubers were cured, Jay packed the clumps in
Styrofoam containers for their “long winter’s nap.”

Fast-forward to the first week in March 2011. Jay woke up the slumbering tubers by
returning them to the greenhouse and cranking up the heat. Then he proceeded to
bench them in trays after labeling and splitting the clumps. By around the third
week in March, Jay started making cuttings, dipping the stems in rooting medium
and placing them in 4” pots. At about this time, Jay’s dahlia inventory expanded to
include tubers dropped off by MIDS members who generously donated their extras
to the club. Whew! Jay’s production routine was now in high gear!

A mix of tubers and cuttings made up the 300 to 400 dahlias that Jay transported to
the May sale. He also brought a bonus: more than 80 dahlias in 5” pots donated by
the MIDS Planting Fields crew.

Thanks, Jay, for all your hard work. You are a dahlia propagator, par excellence!

By Suzanne Leander
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